

Nevill Road Junior School Parent Newsletter – 23.9.22



Dear Families,

I am sure many of you watched the late Queen's funeral on Monday and were moved by the ceremony which paid tribute to her majesty's extraordinary life. At times like this, it can remind us of loved ones we have lost and this can be difficult for children too. If you need any support with regards to bereavement, please contact school. You may



also find useful resources at www.place2be.org.uk Remember you are not alone.

Our Curriculum



Year 5 have been enjoying their Smile for a Mile daily sessions, which helps them to keep active and focus on their learning in class. Our new Young Ambassadors have taken part in their training this week, ready to run clubs for children in school.

We encourage our pupils to be leaders and have now appointed our Change 4 Life Leaders, School

Councillors and Restorative Ambassadors. Next week we will be announcing our new Year 6 Prefects, Librarians, Journalists, Play Leaders and Eco Councillors!!



Year 4 have been creating texture and patterns using clay and different tools. They will be using these designs when creating Ancient Greek masks next week. They are also very excited about the Macclesfield Forest River Trip next week!

We are looking for *reading volunteers* to listen to our children read and share a book. Please contact us if you would be interested in helping out. We ask that you have a DBS.

Keeping our children safe

Please be reminded to park and drive responsibly and as our children have said, "Even if you're late don't park near our gate." The safety of our children always comes first.



Crossing Patrol Vacancy

If you are interested in this role or know someone who is, please see the link below:

https://www.greater.jobs/search-and-apply/job-details/ST-68650/

Attendance

At Nevill Road Juniors, ensuring children attend school regularly is a priority. For this reason we are unable to authorise holidays taken in term time. We regularly monitor attendance



and quickly identify any children whose attendance falls below 90%. We offer a range of support to families and where attendance is persistently low, additional agencies will become involved including the Educational Welfare. For more information about our attendance policy please see the following link http://www.nevillroadjunior.co.uk/serve_file/8237827

I hope you have a restful weekend and look forward to seeing you all on Monday.

Kind regards

Mrs Cliff

Diary Dates

Monday 26th September – 4K and 4OT Macclesfield Forest river visit.

Wednesday 28th September – 4T Macclesfield Forest river visit.

Tuesday 11th October - Y4 Geography Local Area Field Trip

Wednesday 19th October - Halloween Discos (School Hall) Times tbc

Friday 21st October – INSET Day (school closed)

Monday 31st October - return to school

Please note there may be further dates added to the diary as more events are confirmed.

Together Everyone Achieves More

Together Everyone Achieves More

Site Manager Vacancy

If you would like to join our fun and friendly team as our new site manager, please see the information below. The role is for the Junior School only.

https://www.greater.jobs/search-and-apply/job-details/ST-67959/

Midday Vacancy

We are looking for new middays to join our fantastic team, Mon – Fri (11.45am – 1.00pm) If you are interested in the role, please ask at the office for an application form.